
 

 

4 October, 2018 
 
Mr Matthew Rosal, 
Senior Planner, Key Sites Assessment, 
Department of Planning and Environment, 
320 Pitt Street, 
SYDNEY.  NSW.  2000 
 
Dear Matthew, 
 
Ritz Carlton MOD 13, Pyrmont 
 
Further to our submission dated 1 September, 2018, we have been advised of a factual error in 
our comments which we’d like to correct. 
 
We stated, erroneously, that there would be an extension to the nightclub and wish to withdraw 
our reference to this.  We would also like to emphasise that The Star maintains a high level of 
security within its premises where it has jurisdiction.  The Star makes every effort to keep anti-
social behaviour to a minimum outside the premises, even though its security staff have no 
jurisdiction there.  We have been seeking the establishment of a 24-hour police facility at, or near 
The Star, for many years, and are aware that The Star management is supportive of this proposal 
and has been in discussion with the Local Area Command.  We strongly recommend that the 
Government work with the Star and LAC to implement this proposal. 
 
Anti-social behaviour near The Star is often attributed to The Star but occurs when party boats 
disembark often drunken passengers from the wharf directly opposite The Star.  They can 
become aggressive when denied entrance to the 24-hour facility. 
 
We trust that this supplementary submission can be considered together with our original 
submission. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Elizabeth Elenius 

Elizabeth Elenius, Convenor, 
9C/2 Bowman Street, 
PYRMONT   NSW   2009 
Tel:  9571 9727; 0409 552 117 
Email:  eelenius@bigpond.net.au 


